BF Steering Committee Minutes 6 December, 2005 
Those Present: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell, Bob Lerch 

Meeting ran 3.5 hours
Policy Debate:


 We discussed the outcome of the debate.  There was general agreement that there was good turnout, and that it accomplished the goal of starting the larger public discussion. 

Stakeholder Committee:


Terry called each of the Stakeholders to assess how well the project is helping them do their planning and see if there are ways we can improve.  Overall, the Stakeholders are happy with the progress and how the staff interacts with them.  Several themes that came out were that there was too much nit-picking, and that the process should move faster. 

At their next meeting, we will do a short discussion of the SWSA (clarifying it is one amongst several science-based tools for them to use in their planning; clarify that the IC debate is about how much BMPs can mitigate IC’s adverse impacts, not whether or not IC does adversely impact streams; highlight that the report uses 2 other models, even though the media and the debate focused on one). We will also wrap up the vision statement, have a discussion about the debate, look at where they are in the planning process, where they are going, and how to get there faster. We will present one, fleshed-out approach (subcommittees) that would speed up their work. 

We outlined their work for the next few months. We are looking into starting a list-serve for the Stakeholders and Policy Committees to discuss the SWSA, ferret out some of the issues and find points that need clarification; they will then discuss it in a regular meeting in February or March.  In January, they will formally complete chapter 1, edit chapter 4 and chapter 1, section 1.d Economics, and start on chapter 5 (which will take several meetings to complete its work).
Cost-share Program:

We discussed the basic elements of a cost-share program from which to write a more detailed program plan.  These elements include: what could be covered by cost-share, guidelines for making decisions about where and which projects are selected, how to sell the program. 


We also discussed a few details, such as: the necessity for M.O.A.s for cost share agreements and for partnering with other agencies to meet the match; higher priorities include conservation development, stormwater retrofits, and onsite sewer systems, with agricultural BMPs being a lower priority. 
Open House:


We decided to have a similar format and location as last year’s open house, with the emphasis placed on the cost-share program.  We are intending on doing it Feb. 28th, at the same church.  We are tentatively thinking of doing two short (i.e. 10 minute), separate presentations in two different locations, one focusing on the overall progress of the project and Stakeholders effort, another on the cost-share program. They would be start 30 minutes apart, giving most people plenty of time to ask questions about each one and still see both presentations.
WCT:


The Steering Committee will do a Hunter’s Cave tour on March 3rd, 2006.  We talked about some of the details (bring extra clothes for after the water crawl, knee pads are a good idea, Roxie will bring helmets, it will be approximately 4 hours in the cave, we will be in the cave about 4 hours).
Next Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 9 a.m. on December 22nd in room 139.
